

# NEWSLETTER

St Peter's
CE Primary School
Bratton

Friday 28th September 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

We sent a group of children from school to Peter's Books in Birmingham this week, to spend money donated through the PTA. They really enjoyed their day and there is a report about the event in the newsletter. Thank you to all those who have contributed to PTA events and allowed this donation, it will be enjoyed for many years to come.

Many children have come in today in red for the 'wear red for Zac' campaign. So far we have raised £624!

Our Year 5/6 girl's football team played at Hollinswood Primary School this week and despite being defeated 4-0 they played really well. Well done to everyone involved. We also sent a team along to a trampoline dodgeball tournament this week – they won the event! Well done to them.

Currently, we have a vacancy for a parent governor, which I am keen to fill. Governors play a very important role in school and their history goes back to the 1800s! The role of governors is a varied one, but it isn't about day to day running of the school. There is a separate section about this in the newsletter, but if you are interested you are welcome to come and talk to me to find out more.

I hope you have a super weekend.

Best wishes,

Mark Davis

**Head Teacher** 

### **UPDATES**

#### **Parking:**

We have received a number of complaints from parents regarding parking outside school. Can you please remember to park safely and courteously, parking is not allowed on the island or on the zigzags.

Thank you

#### **Families:**

Snowsport England are running a 30 days of snow sport event – more information here <a href="https://snowsportengland.org.uk/">https://snowsportengland.org.uk/</a> more events are expected to be added. When we become aware of events we are happy to share appropriate ones. Feel free to send events you become aware of into the office, for us to consider for the newsletter.

### **Parent Governor Election:**

We have a vacancy for a parent governor. Attached with the newsletter is a separate letter about this and how to put yourself forward for election.

Before considering becoming a governor, parents should find out if the role of governor would suit and interest them. The National Governors Association <a href="www.nga.org.uk">www.nga.org.uk</a> contains lots of information for governors. This article <a href="click here">click here</a>, gives a good overview of what a governors role is and is not.

If you would like to talk about becoming a governor, please arrange to talk to Mr Davis, via the school office.

The closing date for nomination forms is Friday 12<sup>th</sup> October at 4pm.

#### Peter's Books Visit

On Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> September 7 children from key stage two went to Birmingham to choose books for the school. We travelled to Wellington train station by mini bus and took the nine o'clock train to Birmingham. When we got off the train we walked to a book shop called Peter's with Mrs Martin and Mrs Hall. When we got there we were greeted by a lady called Jude and she gave us biscuits and juice and she also gave us a tour of the book shop. We then got to load up the trolleys with a maximum of 250 books each. They provided us with sandwiches, crisps and sausage rolls and they gave us a mixture of fruit. We then got to choose more books until it was time for us to catch our train home.

By Madison and Nihaal Year 5

## The children representing their classes at Peter's Books in Birmingham





**SPORTS UPDATES** 

## Year 5 and 6's girls football

When we went to football on Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> September we went to Hollinswood to go up against them but it was a friendly. There were 8 of us that went. The people that went were: Evie B, Marissa, Mia, Harriet, Kaitlyn, Grace, Bayley, and Hollie.

By Marissa 6W1

## **St.Peters football match!**

On Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> September St. Peters girls football team made their way to Hollinswood Primary School for their very first football match. It was between St.Peters and Hollinswood and we played very well. Everyone tried extremely hard but unfortunately we lost 4 / 0. It was a very tough game and we are all very proud of ourselves for doing as well as we could. We couldn't have done it without everybody's amazing support and we couldn't have done it without the teamwork that was put into the game. We thank all the people who came to watch the match and also thanking Mr Evans for being a brilliant coach.

By Evie Year 6



## Jump in Dodgeball!

Yesterday we went to a dodgeball tournament with Crossbar and seven different schools. We went in groups of four with two of us off the pitch and we took it in turns to compete. When the other schools were on the pitch, we could go on the other trampolines and equipment such as the twisty ladder, air bag, foam pit and more. It was so much fun. It was tournament format and we won 11 games and drew 1 out of possible 14. With our amazing record we won the whole tournament

By Izzy, Heidi, Amy, Matthew, Aneel and Rhys.



## DATES FOR THE DIARY

Date	Event
Thursday 4 <sup>th</sup> October	Wrockwardine Dean Ministry New Parent Welcome Assembly
	2pm
Monday 8 <sup>th</sup> October	Harvest Festival Service St Peter's Church, Wrockwardine 10am
	classes 1E1 2E1 3S1 4S1 5W1 6W1
Wednesday 10 <sup>th</sup> October &	Reception Parent Consultations 10 <sup>th</sup> a.m RO1,11 <sup>th</sup> a.m RO2 10 <sup>th</sup>
Thursday 11 <sup>th</sup> October	after school-both classes
Tuesday 23rd October	Toast, Tea and Twitter 4pm – current Yr7 pupils who attended
	St Peter's School – details to follow
Thursday 25 <sup>th</sup> October	PD Day
Friday 26 <sup>th</sup> October	PD Day
Monday 29 <sup>th</sup> October	Half Term
Monday 5 <sup>th</sup> November to	Year 6 visit to Condover
Wednesday 7 <sup>th</sup> November	
Wednesday 14 <sup>th</sup> November	Open morning for prospective parents for Reception
	September 2019 intake
Tuesday 27 <sup>th</sup> November	Yr 1-Yr6 Learning conference – details to follow

Monday 10 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas sharing assembly 2pm RO1 5W1
Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas sharing assembly 2pm RO2 6W1
Wednesday 12 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas sharing assembly 2pm 3S2 5W2
Thursday 13 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas sharing assembly 2pm 4S2 6W2
Friday 14 <sup>th</sup> December	Christmas sharing assembly 2pm 4S1 3S1
Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> December	Yr1 and Yr2 Nativity Service, High Ercall Church 10am
Friday 21 <sup>st</sup> December	Last day of term